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March 7, 2006
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200 

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

I am pleased to present a motion for the County Council’s approval confirming Pamela Jones as Juvenile Division Director of the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention (DAJD).
Ms. Jones possesses over 25 years of relevant job experience within the Juvenile Division.  She has worked as a Juvenile Detention Officer, Corrections Supervisor, Detention Coordinator, Detention Manager, Orientation and Assessment Specialist, Assistant Division Director and, most recently, as the Interim Juvenile Division Director.  She also possesses extensive experience in managing contracts for detention beds, federal, state and local grants and in preparing and managing the annual budget for the Juvenile Division.
As an advocate for youth and public safety, Ms. Jones has managed the expansion of alternatives programs which are less restrictive forms of confinement.  She has continually sought out the best models across the country and adapted them to King County.  Efforts by Ms. Jones have been pivotal in increasing the number of youths in alternatives programs while the numbers in secured detention have dropped significantly.  Ms. Jones has also been a leader in King County’s efforts to reduce disproportionate minority confinement.
Ms. Jones led the effort to place youth in alternatives programs at an earlier stage in the court process.  This effort required working closely with judges, attorneys and several stakeholder groups to develop a proposal, receive approval, and implement it.  She has also maintained an excellent working relationship with Superior Court and has served on a number of committees.  As the detention liaison to the court, Ms. Jones helped establish the Alternatives to Detention programs at the Juvenile Division.  
Not only does Ms. Jones have compassion for troubled youth, but she also possesses a strong sense of purpose and a commitment to work for ongoing improvement of practices and conditions.  She has developed the necessary partnerships that support innovative approaches on behalf of youth and community safety.  I respectfully request the King County Council’s confirmation of Pamela Jones as Juvenile Division Director of the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention.
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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Kurt Triplett, Chief of Staff, Executive Office
